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Sparsholt Community Newsletter 
 

 
 

With the weather improving at last, there are lots of local events and 
activities featured in this month’s Newsletter for you to support and enjoy. 

 

Emergency Alert Day 

On your mobile phone you should receive a text at 3pm on 23rd April and you will hear 
a loud siren-like sound for up to 10 seconds as part of UK-wide test of a new 
emergency alert system that was recently launched by the UK Government. 

 

You will need to click the OK button when it is safe to do so. 

The system will give the government and emergency services the capability to send an 
alert directly to mobile phones when there is a risk to life.  If you have concerns about 
this, more information can be found at: 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachm
ent_data/file/1143765/Frequently_asked_questions_about_Emergency_Alerts.pdf 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

The Annual Parish Meeting is on April 
22nd at 10:00. 

Village Tidy Up 

The village Tidy Up will take place on 
Saturday 27th April 2023. Please come 
to the Village Hall Car Park from 10:00 
until 12:00. 

Pickup sticks, hi-viz jackets and bags 
will be provided. Please bring your own 
gloves. 

Refreshments will be provided on your 
return from picking up litter. 

Shop and Post Office 

Coronation Party ‘tickets’ are now 
available in the Shop. Selling fast. 

Sparsholt Music 

Tickets are selling fast for the 
upcoming Sparsholt Music concert on 
Sunday 16th April at 3pm in the village 
hall. Tickets are £10 which includes 
refreshments and can be obtained 
from the village shop. 

Local Elections 

Local Elections will take place on 4 May 
this year - below are some of the key 
dates you need to know. 

17 April: last day to register to vote (if 
you're not already registered) 

18 April 5pm: last day to apply for a 
postal vote 

25 April 5pm: last day to apply for a 
Voter Authority Certificate (only 
needed if you don't have photo ID that 
still looks like you) 

25 April 5pm: last day to apply for a 
proxy vote 

Remember: this year you'll need to 
bring acceptable photo ID with you to 
vote. See 
https://www.winchester.gov.uk/elect
ions/voter-id 

 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1143765/Frequently_asked_questions_about_Emergency_Alerts.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1143765/Frequently_asked_questions_about_Emergency_Alerts.pdf
https://www.winchester.gov.uk/elections/voter-id
https://www.winchester.gov.uk/elections/voter-id
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Coronation of King Charles III 
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Around Sparsholt 

 
 

 
Photo: Howard Annesley
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Sparsholt 100 Club 

Report on the Accounts for the year ending 31 December 2022 

Thanks to the generosity of our members, the 100 Club has 
now raised over £30,000. 

In financial year ending 31 December 2022 the 100 Club raised 
£7,290 from subscriptions and at year end we had 60 members 
each contributing £10 per month. Total prize money for the 
year, awarded at the quarterly draws, amounted to £1,300. 

In 2022 the 100 Club distributed £6,000 with grants of £3,000 
to Sparsholt Parochial Church Council (PCC) and £3,000 to 
Friends of St. Stephen’s Church (FoSS), the charity set up in 
1998 to care for the fabric of our village church. Since the 
launch of the 100 Club in 2017 the total amount donated to the 
two beneficiaries is £11,000 each. 

As of 31 December 2022, the net financial assets of the 100 
Club amounted to £8,245. At its recent meeting the 100 Club 
Committee decided to make further grants of £4,000 to the 
PCC and £4,000 to FoSS. This brings the overall amount 
distributed to a magnificent £30,000 which all our members 
can be very proud of. 

Please recommend the 100 Club to friends and neighbours who 
might not yet have joined us.  They can contact our 
Membership Secretary, Ian Hay at hay588@btinternet.com or 
telephone him on 01962 776468. Additional support for St 
Stephen’s Church is always welcome and will enable us to 
increase the prize money.  

Finally, if you would like to see the full accounts for 2022, 
please contact the Honorary Treasurer, Malcolm Hewson at 
malcolmhewson@btinternet.com or telephone 01962 776306. 

Around Sparsholt 

 

Photo: Howard Annesley 

Against Breast Cancer - Breast Walk Ever Hampshire 

Against Breast Cancer are a charity funding research at the 
Centre for Cancer Immunology at the University of 
Southampton, we fund pioneering research into new 
treatments and tools for earlier diagnosis with an aim 
to reduce the risk of recurrence and secondary spread.  

The Breast Walk Ever Hampshire is a new fundraiser, we are 
holding in May, and we wanted to see if you would be able to 
share the details below to help us spread the word!  

Choose from a Marathon, Half Marathon or 10K distance.   

Follow in the footsteps of King Charles after his escape from 
Worcester in 1651 on “The Monarchs Way”. Take on the half 
marathon to enjoy the Clarendon, Itchen, and Pilgrim's way 
too. Enjoy the riverside on the edge of Historic Winchester and 
St Catherine's Hill too. Take on the full marathon and you will 
be rewarded with the splendour of the South Downs Area of 
Outstanding Natural Beauty.  

Activity: Walking  7th May 2023  

Location: IBM UK Labs, Hursley Park, Hursley, Winchester 
SO21 2JN  

Distance options: Marathon, Half Marathon, 10K  

Prices: £12-£28 depending on distance. Discounts for under 18s 
and concessions with 20% discount for teams of 4.   

Snapshot of what to expect: Event village with 
refreshments, toilets, and free on-site parking throughout the 
day. Fully signposted routes with well-stocked feed stations 
throughout as well as medical support. Medal and massage at 
the finish. Dogs welcome.   

Event Website: https://breastwalkever.org/   

https://againstbreastcancer.eventize.co.uk/e/breast-walk-
ever-southampton-2023-
8851?tid=251&utm_campaign=Free+event+listings&utm_cont
ent=Breast+Walk+Ever+Southampton 

  

Volunteers  

We are also keen to recruit volunteers for the walk. Please 
could you share the below information should you be able to 
post this walk as a volunteering opportunity.   

This event relies on the generosity of willing volunteers. If you 
would like to support Against Breast Cancer with the 
marshalling of Breast Walk Ever Hampshire, we have plenty of 
roles available on the day.   

Please email events@againstbreastcancer.org.uk for more 
information. 

You will be given a full briefing as well as refreshments 
throughout the day.   

  

mailto:malcolmhewson@btinternet.com
https://breastwalkever.org/
https://againstbreastcancer.eventize.co.uk/e/breast-walk-ever-southampton-2023-8851?tid=251&utm_campaign=Free+event+listings&utm_content=Breast+Walk+Ever+Southampton
https://againstbreastcancer.eventize.co.uk/e/breast-walk-ever-southampton-2023-8851?tid=251&utm_campaign=Free+event+listings&utm_content=Breast+Walk+Ever+Southampton
https://againstbreastcancer.eventize.co.uk/e/breast-walk-ever-southampton-2023-8851?tid=251&utm_campaign=Free+event+listings&utm_content=Breast+Walk+Ever+Southampton
https://againstbreastcancer.eventize.co.uk/e/breast-walk-ever-southampton-2023-8851?tid=251&utm_campaign=Free+event+listings&utm_content=Breast+Walk+Ever+Southampton
mailto:events@againstbreastcancer.org.uk
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St Stephen’s Church 

Church Services in St. Stephen’s Church, Sparsholt for April and May 

 

6th April MAUNDY THURSDAY Holy Communion  6 pm 

9th April EASTER DAY Family Communion 10 am 

16th April 2nd Sunday of Easter Holy Communion 8 am 

23rd April 3rd Sunday of Easter Morning Worship 10 am 

7th May Day after the Coronation 
Commemorative Prayers for the 
Coronation 

10 am 

21st May 7th Sunday of Easter Holy Communion 8 am 

28th May Pentecost / Whit Sunday Morning Worship 10 am 

 

 Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

The Annual Meeting of Parishioners will take place in St. Stephen’s Church, Sparsholt at 7 pm on Friday 21st April 2023 for the Election 
of Churchwardens. This will be immediately followed by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting, also to be held in the Church. Drinks 
and nibbles will be available. 

The annual Church Thank You party, normally held on the same evening, will be held later in the year for which invitations will be sent 
out. 

The Parochial Church Council 

The Parochial Church Council (the PCC) is a charity responsible for the care and maintenance of St. Stephen’s Church, its contents, the 
churchyard and the finances of the parish. It also aims to promote the mission of God in its parish. It has a voice in the forms of Service 
used by the church and may make representations to the bishop on matters that affect the welfare of the parish.   

Need for more PCC members and Secretary 

The PCC is desperately short of members and the numbers are dwindling to a state where we may no longer be able to keep the 
Church open nor hold Church Services, including weddings, baptisms and funerals.  

There are only 4 PCC meetings a year, plus the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. We currently have no Secretary, so the Treasurer has 
to be the Secretary as well; this is an unsustainable situation. We need three or four people to join our numbers on the PCC, one willing 
to be the Secretary which involves taking the minutes at the meetings. If you are interested or would like to know, please contact Sally 
Wesley on sally.wesley@btinternet.com, and come along to the APCM (details above). 

 Around Sparsholt 

 

Photos: Howard Annesley 

mailto:sally.wesley@btinternet.com
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Parish Council 

Next Parish Council Meeting 

The next Parish Council Meeting is on 20th April 2023 at 
7.30pm.   

Council meetings will take place in the Mosaic Room at the 
Memorial Hall Sparsholt. 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

The Annual Parish Meeting on April 22nd at 10:00 will have a 
climate change theme to start off the event, with speakers 
promoting biodiversity at Ham Green, recycling within the 
village and climate change ideas to help households. 

Two New Parish Councillors 

After many months with two vacancies, The Parish Council was 
pleased to co-opt two parishioners as new Parish Councillors 
during the Parish Council Meeting in March. 

Mark Himbury moved into Westley Lane in Mid ‘21 from 
Bentley in North East Hampshire. It had been his aim to move 
back to the Winchester area for a long time and Sparsholt 
became the obvious destination. Mark and his Whippets love 
the space and views the area has to offer.  

He is currently working mostly from home, locating and fitting 
out offices for a large communications company, having 
previously designed and developed care homes for all ages as 
well as several schools.  

Since moving here Mark has been impressed with how the 
community pulls together and how valued the village assets 
are. He is pleased to join the Parish Council so he can help 
Sparsholt move forward while retaining its unique character. 

Jonathan Walthoe has lived in Winchester since 2017 and in 
Home Lane, Sparsholt since 2021.  

When not commuting to Canary Wharf Jon spends time out 
and about with his family.  

He hopes to use his time on the Parish Council to contribute to 
its work protecting and enhancing the environment for the 
benefit of residents and visitors. 

Climate Café 

Discussions with volunteers are taking place with a view to 
holding a Climate Café event in the Memorial Hall in May 

Dog Fouling 

There has been a significant increase in the incidence of dog 
fouling and abandoned poo bags littering the village footpaths.   

The Parish Council  have been in contact with HCC requesting 
signposts pointing out dog owners responsibilities which are 
enforceable,subject to an £80 fine if caught which could rise 
to £1250 if not paid. 

 

On a more positive note, one of HCC’s Rangers has contacted 
CPRE to see if they would be interested in repeating their 
community litter pick which reduced the problem last year. It 
looks like they have agreed to get involved again and will 
potentially be doing litter picks on a 4-to-6-week basis. This, in 
addition to HCC’s own litter picking with staff and volunteers, 
will hopefully make an impact. 

In addition, HCC Countryside Service is developing a number of 
initiatives around dog ownership and behaviour change, these 
include new codes of conduct, information, publicity, and 
signage as well as the creation of new Local Engagement 
Advocates for Dogs (LEADs) which will mean members of the 
Countryside Staff being trained to become specialists in finding 
solutions to site specific dog issues. 

REMINDER - Aluminium recycling bin 

There is a well labelled black bin next to 
the side gate at 20 Woodman Close. 
Please collect, clean and deposit 
aluminium cans (drinks cans squashed 
please) aluminium foil (scrunched into 
tennis ball sized lumps or larger) or any 
old electric cables (chargers, extension 
leads, strings of fairy lights). 

Items deposited will be sorted, weighed and recycled with all 
proceeds going to Hampshire and IOW Air Ambulance charity. 

Thank you 

Bonnie Stagg 

 

.  
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Update from Winchester City Councillor 

Draft Local Plan 

We have been given the first indication of submissions received 
during the public consultation on the draft Local Plan, which 
will determine where new development will go over the next 
20 years. Over 3400 written responses have been received, 
which are currently being analysed. While we have been given 
very little new information, two items stood out for us.  

The first was the high number of objections to the allocation of 
new housing in South Wonston.  We support these objections 
and hope that they will lead to a change in the next version. 

The second relates to land around Micheldever Station.  The 
landowner has started to challenge the City Council over the 
number of new homes that need to be allowed for.  The 
Council has indicated that they have not yet finished their joint 
strategy with the Partnership for South Hampshire authorities 
such as Portsmouth, Southampton and Fareham councils for 
the allocation of additional housing.  This strategy could lead to 
a significant number of new homes in the Winchester district, 
which could require a large site, such as the land offered 
around Micheldever to be allocated.  We have been raising 
objections for many months and will continue to do so.  This 
issue was put to the recent meeting of Council and the Local 
Plan committee. 

Community infrastructure projects. 

Parish councils and community groups were invited to bid for 
funding for community infrastructure projects.  The City 
Council is holding developer contributions that are there to 
reduce the impact of development.  Bids for £10,000 to 
£200,000 could be submitted to wholly or partly fund projects 
that improve infrastructure for areas, such as walking, cycling, 
active travel, education, sport and leisure facilities, health and 
cultural facilities and other amenities.  Initial bids had to be 
submitted by 31st March 2023.   

Proposed Parking Plan for Woodman Close 

The proposed car parking plan for Woodman Close will be 
discussed in a public meeting in early May. 

Andover Road 

A HCC Decision day held last week decided to support the 
current planning approval to close the Andover Road once Cala 
have built out the required number of homes, despite the 
3,000 and 764 signature surveys received asking for the 
decision to be reversed. 

Winchester Development Projects 

There are several development projects coming to fruition in 
Winchester. A decision has been confirmed to appoint a new 
development partner for Central Winchester. We are in the 
standstill period before the company is announced. 

The first round of dialogue has been held by Southampton 
University about the River Park site. 

There has been a Station Approach decision to keep working 
up a plan given early positive consultation results although the 
nature of the railway commitment to the project is still 
unknown. 

Work started on the new St Clements surgery this week which 
will be much appreciated by the 17,000 patients who have not 
had a modern surgery facility for some time. 

Bus Subsidies 

The Government have extended the subsidy for bus 
companies, so the £2 fare for single journeys on all buses will 
now continue until 30th June.  We urge you to use the bus to 
save yourself some money, reduce traffic congestion and make 
a positive impact on the environment.   

 

 

 

Photo ID needed for Voting in May Elections 

REMEMBER: You will need PHOTO ID if you are voting in 
person at the local elections on Thursday 4th May 2023. 
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Update from Hampshire County Councillor 

Budget: 

Hampshire County Council’s expenditure for 2023/24 includes 
a £2.6bn annual revenue budget and covers all the services 
delivered by the council for 1.4 million residents, including 
supporting its most vulnerable children and adults. Capital 
budget projects totaling £645.3m over the next three years 
include: 

• £175m investment in new and extended school 
buildings to provide school places for children in 
Hampshire, giving a total of 18,874 new school places 
by September 2025. 

• £142m for structural maintenance and improvement 
of roads and bridges. 

• £103m of Integrated Transport Plan schemes including 
£58m of schemes focused on walking and cycling 
improvements. 

• £0.3m funding towards the County Council’s Flood 
Risk and Coastal Defence Programme as part of our 
response to the challenge of climate change. 

 
Hampshire County Council’s council tax precept for the 
financial year beginning 1 April 2023, will increase by a total of 
4.99%, of which 2% will go specifically towards adults’ social 
care, in line with Government policy. This equates to an annual 
charge of £1,460.25 for a Band D property – an increase of 
£69.45 per year or approximately £1.34 a week. 
 

Coronation Grants 

 A new grant window for Hampshire County Councillors will 
open from 1st to 21st April. Called ‘Member’s Grants for the 
Coronation’ will offer grants up to £1k to support local events.  
https://www.hants.gov.uk/community/grants/grants-
list/county-councillor 
 

England’s Chief Medical Officer  

 
Prof Sir Chris Whitty visited Hampshire this month to discuss 
work by the Hampshire Public Health team working alongside 
the NHS to help support a healthier old age. Preventing falls, 
being travel confident, better mental health and connecting 
through libraries will be part of the Live Longer Better 
programme launching soon. 
www.hantsiowhealthandcare.org.uk 

Traffic Management  

from 1st April 2023 the county council will take back traffic 
management and on-street parking functions from the 
District/Borough Councils. On street parking functions within 
the City of Winchester will revert to the county on 1st October 
and off-street parking will remain the responsibility of the 
District/Boroughs. 

Increased police numbers announced  

The Police and Crime Commissioner for Hampshire and Isle of 
Wight, Donna Jones, has presented her budget plan for the 
years 2023-24. She had previously pledged to increase police 
numbers by 600 and is on track to recruit these by the end of 
March. Her new budget has added an additional 50 officers to 
these numbers, to be funded through the police precept of 
council tax.  

 
  

https://www.hants.gov.uk/community/grants/grants-list/county-councillor
https://www.hants.gov.uk/community/grants/grants-list/county-councillor
http://www.hantsiowhealthandcare.org.uk/
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The Henry Beaufort School 

In January the school performed Matilda Jnr The Musical at 
The Theatre Royal in Winchester, this production had been 
delayed due to covid but the wait was definitely worth it.  

The event held over 3 nights  was a delightful heart warming 
experience, with 50 children singing and acting with such 
enthusiasm and passion. The Winchester Magazine quoted  
“Steller performances throughout the cast”. The Drama and 
Music Department and many other staff members worked 
very hard behind the scenes.  

In January a group of Year 8 students at the school visited the 
Army Flying Museum with the Maths Department.  They were 
greeted by staff from Leonardo Helicopters who talked about 
different types of engineering, their individual journeys to 
their chosen career paths, and were extremely knowledgeable 
about the range of helicopters their company builds. The 
students had the opportunity to explore the museum, 
including the various aircraft and equipment used in flight. 
Students constructed model paper helicopters and dropped 
them over a wind table to test their lift, resistance and 
balance, and adapted their designs to increase their flight 
length. A great day was had by all involved.  

A group of Humanities Students visited  Berlin at the start of 
half term. Miss Bruins (Subject Leader History) who led the 
trip said the city is a fantastic place to make links to their 
Geography, History and Religious Studies GCSEs as an Historic 
place and developing capital. Students visited the 
Sachsenhausen Memorial and Museum, a concentration camp 
used by the Nazi’s from the 1930s to 1945. Here students 
considered its historical and ethical impact upon the world.  

Students then went on to visit numerous parts of the Berlin 
wall, considering the impact of the war upon Berlin and 
Germany during the Cold War. There was also an opportunity 
for students to visit the Botanical Gardens to learn more about 
the plants and biome of the Rainforest as well as complete 
some Urban Geography looking at shopping habits along the 
Kurfurstendamm.   

One of our students, G who takes Religious Studies at GCSE, 
had this to say, ‘The Topography of Terror Museum really 
opened my eyes to the impact of the Nazi reign upon Berlin 
and Germany. The Botanical Gardens and the Futurism 
Museum we visited were really fun and it was just great to be 
in another country with my friends. The concentration camp 
we visited really helped me understand the different points of 
views of the perpetrators and what the victims of the crimes 
there experienced. I think everyone should visit there to get 
an understanding of this.’ 

Friends of the Family 
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SPARSHOLT COMMUNITY CONTACTS 

Parish Councillors                 

Sue Wood 
Chair & 
Transport 

chair@sparsholtparish.org 
transport@sparsholtparish.org 
highways@sparsholtparish.org 

01962 776255 

Mark Himbury 
Highways & 
Memorial Hall 

memorialhall@sparsholtparish.org 07956 371433 

John Cooper 
Footpaths & 
Ham Green 

footpaths@sparsholtparish.org 01962 776753 

Lynne Gibson Councillor councillor@sparsholtparish.org 07771 606974 

John Little 
Deputy Chair & 
Communications 

deputy@sparsholtparish.org 
communications@sparsholtparish.org  

01962 776249 

Andrew Osmond Security security@sparsholtparish.org 01962 776197 

Nigel Reid Sparsholt Shop shop@sparsholtparish.org 01962 776244 

Jonathan Walthoe Councillor councillor2@sparsholtparish.org 07752 390536 

David Brown Playground playground@sparsholtparish.org 01962 776182 

Nicola Breen Clerk clerk@sparsholtparish.org 
01962 776909 
07714614662 

City Councillors 

Caroline Horrill CHorrill@winchester.gov.uk 01962 776844 

Stephen Godfrey sgodfrey@winchester.gov.uk 01962 884477 

Patrick Cunningham pcunningham@winchester.gov.uk 01962 883887 

County Councillor 

Jan Warwick jan.warwick@hants.gov.uk 07717104236 

Member of Parliament 

Steve Brine 
steve.brine.mp@parliament.uk 
www.stevebrine.com 

0207 219 7189  

 

SPARSHOLT COMMUNITY SUPPORT GROUP 

Contact email address for volunteers and requests for 
support - supportgroup@sparsholtparish.org 

Police Contacts 

PCSO 15075 Michelle Wilkinson – 07901102292 
PCSO 13466 Kerry Croutear – 07976962677 
PC 28364 Victoria McCallum – 07795454351 
The Winchester Rural Neighbourhood Policing Team email 
address is winchester.rural.police@hamphire.police.uk 

WEBSITES 

Sparsholt Parish: http://www.sparsholtparish.org/  
Sparsholt Shop: http://www.sparsholtparish.org/Our_Shop  
Downs Benefice: http://www.downsbenefice.org/ 
 

VILLAGE CALENDAR 

The Calendar can be viewed at:  
http://www.sparsholtparish.org/Calendar  
Please send updates to: 
sparsholt.newsletter@sparsholtparish.org   

Ham Green Conservation Group 

Malcolm Hewson malcolmhewson@btinternet.com  

Sparsholt Oil Syndicate 

John Wesley johnr.wesley@btinternet.com  

Neighbourhood Watch 

Sparsholt Neighbourhood Watch coordinator is Andrew 
Osmond. Please contact:  security@sparsholtparish.org 

Aluminium Recycling Bin 

Bin is located by side gate at 20 Woodman Close 

New to Sparsholt or if you have a New Neighbour 

If you are new to Sparsholt or have a new neighbour, please 
let Sally Wesley know so that a Sparsholt Welcome booklet 
can be delivered sally.wesley@btinternet.com 

Copy Deadline next Edition 

This is your newsletter so please contribute items of interest, 
news of events, offers to help and/or photographs.  The 
deadline for the next edition is 24th April 2023 please submit 
all items to sparsholt.newsletter@sparsholtparish.org 

 

mailto:supportgroup@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:winchester.rural.police@hamphire.police.uk
http://www.sparsholtparish.org/
http://www.sparsholtparish.org/Our_Shop
http://www.downsbenefice.org/
http://www.sparsholtparish.org/Calendar
mailto:sparsholt.newsletter@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:malcolmhewson@btinternet.com
mailto:johnr.wesley@btinternet.com
mailto:security@sparsholtparish.org
mailto:sally.wesley@btinternet.com
mailto:sparsholt.newsletter@sparsholtparish.org
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